SHIP SAFETY BULLETIN

Bulletin No.: 19/2023 RDIMS No.: 19742469 Date: 2023-09-18 Y - M - D

We issue Ship Safety Bulletins for the marine community. Visit our Website at www.tc.gc.ca/ssb-bsn
to view existing bulletins and to sign up to receive e-mail notices of new ones.

e-Bulletin!

Sign up for

Subject: Updated Application Process to Obtain a Canadian Endorsement (September 2023)

This Ship Safety Bulletin (SSB) replaces <u>SSB #27/2022</u> issued on November 28, 2022.

Purpose

This bulletin informs you of changes to the processing of applications for a Canadian Endorsement for foreign seafarers.

Scope

This bulletin applies to

- any foreign seafarer who holds a valid STCW certificate with which Canada has a signed reciprocal arrangement to recognize STCW certificates, and
- authorized representatives of Canadian flagged vessels.

What you need to know

A number of updates have been made to Forms 82-0786 and 82-0787. Authorized representatives of Canadian registered vessels who are sponsoring a seafarer to obtain a Canadian endorsement should fully review these updated documents.

Keywords:

Questions concerning this Bulletin should be addressed to:

1. Form 82-0786

AMSP

Transport Canada (AMSP) Marine Safety and Security 330 Sparks Street, Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0N5

2. Form 82-0787 (Declaration of Authorized Representative)

Contact us at: <u>marinesafety-securitemaritime@tc.gc.ca</u> or 1-855-859-3123 (Toll Free).



Significant changes to the forms include,

- a candidate's knowledge of Canadian maritime laws must be demonstrated through on-board vessel familiarization, and
- an additional option is available for a candidate to demonstrate language proficiency.

You are advised to download the latest copy of the documents from the Transport Canada Forms Catalogue,

- Declaration of the Authorized Representative form (82-0787)
- Application for a Canadian Endorsement (82-0786)

This updated application process only applies to those **new** applications submitted following the publication of this Ship Safety Bulletin.

For additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us at our dedicated email for efficient handling of your inquiry: RecognitionofCertificates-Reconnaissancedesbrevets@tc.gc.ca.